
December 2, 2021

Pastors, family, and friends,

It is amazing that the year is coming to a close so quickly. We can't believe that we have been 
here for almost four months already. The time has flown by and we have been having a blast 
serving in ministry here. 
 
In one of our Sunday morning services this month, my wife had the privilege of having her first 
visitor in church. My wife had met her out soulwinning and invited her to come to Sunday 
morning service. It was a blessing to see results from our soulwinning here. 
 
This month I had a lot of preaching opportunities. I had the opportunity to preach a few times in 
church at Grace and Glory Baptist Church on Sunday mornings, and we got to see people saved 
after those services. Praise the Lord! In the Bible seminary, I was able to preach in college 
chapel. At Truth Baptist Church in Nyanya, they have a youth meeting every Friday evening. I 
was asked to preach for the youth meeting and I shared my testimony to the youth.  
 
I have been helping with teaching the teen and young adult Sunday school class, and I also had 
the opportunity to teach the adult Sunday school class a couple times this month. We have been 
doing a lot of discussion in both classes. Both classes are very responsive to the teaching and it is 
encouraging to see that they are really wanting to learn and understand the Bible.

Recently we added another school to the School Bible Club ministry. The school is run by a 
church member that we attend church with. Please continue to pray that we see fruit from these 
schools. Our goal is to reach the children, then their parents, share the gospel with them, and 
invite them to church.  
 
We hope your season of Thanksgiving was a blessed one. We enjoyed our first Thanksgiving 
away from home with other fellow missionaries here, even if it was a little different. We are 
looking forward to the Christmas season and the ways we can reach the people here during this 
Christmas season. Thank you all for the the support and prayers. God Bless and have a merry 
Christmas season! 
 
Your ambassadors to Nigeria,

Garan and Anneliese Patrick


